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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.

This announcement is for information purposes only and does not constitute an offer 
or an invitation to induce an offer by any person to acquire, purchase or subscribe for 
securities. This announcement is not a prospectus. Potential investors should read the 
Prospectus for detailed information about the Company and the Share Offer before 
deciding whether or not to invest in the Shares thereby offered.
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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to the prospectus dated 29 February 2020 (the “Prospectus”) issued 
by Jianzhong Construction Development Limited (the “Company” and together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”), which mentioned, among others, 60 projects of the 
Group on hand were suspended due to the recent outbreak of the Novel Coronavirus. 
Unless the context requires otherwise, capitalised terms used in this announcement 
shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Prospectus. This clarification 
announcement should be read in conjunction with the Prospectus.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company has noted that certain media 
articles recently quoted Mr. Xun Minghong, the Chairman and an Executive Director 
of the Company, as claiming approximately 40% of the Group’s projects on hand have 
been resumed.

The Board wishes to clarify that, as at the date of the relevant press conference, which 
was held on Monday, 2 March 2020 and based on the latest information available to 
the Company, of the 60 projects which were suspended due to the recent outbreak of 
the Novel Coronavirus, the number of projects in which the Group’s workers were 
required to return to the construction sites to report duty had increased from four as at 
the Latest Practicable Date (being 20 February 2020) as disclosed in the Prospectus to 
25 as at the date of the relevant press conference (being 2 March 2020). Based on the 
above, the Board is pleased to announce that, as at the date of the press conference, 
workers of approximately 40% of the 60 said projects have been required to return to 
the construction sites to report duty.
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Save as disclosed above, all the information contained in the Prospectus remains 
unchanged. Having taken into account the relevant circumstances (including the fact 
that the nature of the clarification disclosed above does not constitute any significant 
change affecting any matter contained in the Prospectus or give rise to a significant 
new matter, the inclusion of information in respect of which would have been required 
to be in the Prospectus if it had arisen before the Prospectus was issued), the Directors 
do not consider such changes sufficiently significant so as to warrant the issue of a 
supplemental prospectus under the Listing Rules.

By order of the Board
Jianzhong Construction Development Limited

Mr. Xun Minghong
Chairman and Executive Director
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